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THE PRESIDENT

OF THE
GENERAL ASSEMBLY

24 July 2019

Excellency,

Further to my letter dated 22 May 2019, I have the honour to forward a letter
from H.E. Mr. Craig John Hawke, Permanent Representative of New Zealand to the
United Nations, and H.E. Ms. Alya Ahmed Saif Al-Thani, Permanent Representative of
the State of Qatar to the United Nations, co-facilitators of the intergovernmental
consultations on the scope, modalities, format and organization of the high-level meeting
of the General Assembly on the Twenty-fifth anniversary of the Fourth World
Conference on Women (Beijing+25).

The letter of the co-facilitators transmits the final draft of the General Assembly
Resolution on the modalities, format and organization of the high-level meeting of the
General Assembly on the Twenty-fifth anniversary of the Fourth World Conference on
Women (Beijing+25) and conveys the intention of the co-facilitators to put the final draft
Resolution under silence procedure, which upon consultations with the co-
facilitators, will end on Monday, 29 July 2019 at 6:00 p.m.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Maria Fernanda Espinosa Garcés

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations

New York



